RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

MINUTES OF HARRISON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Held: Township Civic Center Date: May 15, 2024 Time: 7:30 pm

CALL TO ORDER

The Harrison Township Board of Trustees met in regular session with Chairman,
Thomas C. Losekamp, presiding. Present were: Kenneth W. Fohl, Larry E. Kinnett and
Thomas C. Losekamp.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Mr. Kinnett made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 17, 2024 regular
meeting. Mr. Fohl seconded the motion. Roll call — all yea

FISCAL OFFICER’S REPORT
Mr. Kinnett made a motion to approve the Fiscal Officer’s Financial Report,
which includes the payment of the bills. Seconded by Mr. Fohl. Roll call — all yea

VISITORS

Nancy Whitney thanked the Board for Their help in resolving some of her issues
on Harrison Avenue. She gave Mr. Fohl information about a nuisance property next to
her home.

Melissa Heidtmann with the Harrison Branch of the Library gave information on
their upcoming events.

Hickory Woods resident Joe Forbeck asked the Board to look into an issue he is
having with his neighbor located on Lees Creek Road shooting firearms. He asked about
Noise Resolutions and the possibility of a gun fire ordinance. Corporal Schaefer
responded that if it is during the hours of 7am to 10pm there isn’t anything the police can
do. Mr. Losekamp will check with the Township attorney to see if there is any other legal
way to stop the noise.

POLICE REPORT

Corporal Schaefer of the Hamilton County Sheriff’s office reported on the prior
month’s police incidents in Harrison Township. Of note there was 1 criminal damaging
report and 1 theft report. There was a total of 3 auto crashes. There were 123 calls for
service in Harrison Township during this period. Deputies responded to 66 of those calls
for service and logged out 57 calls for service due to Be on the Look Of, public services,
EMS runs etc. The average response time to responded calls for service was 6 minutes,
which is the same as last month.

FIRE REPORT
Mr. Kinnett reported that Engine 57 (Township owned) is due for routine
maintenance.



ZONING REPORT
No Report

NUISANCE REPORT

M. Fohl is going to contact the County to see what action has been taken with the
property at 11440 Carolina Trace.

BUSINESS REPORT

The Board discussed the City’s request to replace the security system at the
Community Center. Mr. Losekamp had several questions, and more bids were needed
before the Board decides on the Township’s amount of money given toward the purchase.

The Fiscal Officer explained the City’s reasoning regarding annual payments from the
JEDD. Mr. Losekamp would like to meet with the Finance Director to go over this
information.

Mr. Losekamp attended a meeting for the Dry Fork Road overpass. More turn lanes are
being added and the cost is increasing. The project is slated to begin in 2026. TRAC and
SKIP funds are being pursued. He is not sure how much the Township can contribute,
especially with the rising cost.

CORRESPONDENCE
None

ADJOURNMENT

Being no further business, Mr. Losekamp made a motion to adjourn the meeting,
seconded by Mr. Fohl. Roll call - all yea

The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 pm.

Attest:

Thomas C. Losekamp, Chairman a Risa C. Déle, Fiscal Officer

% To

Kenneth W. Fohl




